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FALL LANDSCAPE TIPS
By Ginger Easton Smith, County Extension Agent

At the Aransas County Extension office on Airport Road, we got another inch of rain.  I would say the plants are well-watered now and everyone can turn off their irrigation systems and leave their water hoses coiled up.  With more rain in the forecast, the only plants that will need any water for at least several weeks are those in pots.

Cut tropical milkweed plants ground starting in late October and keep them cut back until February.  The reason to do this is a parasite of monarch butterflies that produces spores that can accumulate on the plants they feed and lay their eggs on.  Most of the native milkweeds die back in the winter, so there is no place for the spores to build up on them. However, tropical milkweed will often survive the winter and can eventually harbor high concentrations of the spores. The spring migration of monarch passes through our area in mid to late March, so we want our plants to be growing again by then.    

We are getting calls at the Extension office about what to do about the little sprouts growing under oak trees.  They are likely root sprouts, rather than seedlings, so they need to be cut with a string trimmer or lawn mower, or they could be sprayed with a contact herbicide, if you can find an effective one.  Root sprouts should definitely not be sprayed with a systemic herbicide such as glyphosate, because it will be taken up into the tree and its root system.  Our oaks do not need any extra stress right now since most are still recovering from Harvey.  There is not a big hurry to cut the sprouts, but don’t let them get more than about a foot tall.

I once saw an entire hedge, about waist high, of oak sprouts or seedlings that the homeowner had let grow up under some oak trees.  They trimmed it with hedge trimmers into a typical rectangle hedge shape.  It actually looked nice – dark green leaves, thick growth – but just imagine what a maintenance job it will be to cut them when the trunks start to grow thick!

As far as pruning your oak trees, don’t be in a hurry; just cut branches that need to be cut for safety or home maintenance reasons and let the rest grow.  The shoots growing out of the middle of the main branches can be left to grow for now since they photosynthesize and make food for the tree.  If they bother you, and if your tree has regrown a good canopy, you can go ahead and remove them.  The best time to prune most trees is during what we call “winter” here – December and the early part of January.  Never prune oak trees from February through June due to the threat of Oak Wilt Disease.  Oak Wilt is NOT in Aransas or Nueces Counties at this point, but Feb-June is the most likely time for infection through cut branches.

It is a good year to use foliar fertilizer, applied to the leaves, if you think your plants need feeding.  Due to the saturated soil, they are not going to be taking up much through the root system, but will still take it up through the leaves.  Foliar feeding is the quickest way to get nutrients in to a plant.  Just follow the directions on the product package.  

Oh, and did I mention turning off the irrigation…  
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